
 
 

 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 - SECTION 14(1) 

BEDFORD BOROUGH COUNCIL  

LANES (BYWAYS OPEN TO ALL TRAFFIC & UNCLASSIFIED ROADS) E 

 (TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER 2024  

Notice is hereby given that the Bedford Borough Council have made an Order the effect of which 
will be to prohibit any mechanically propelled vehicle or horse drawn vehicle to proceed along the 
following lanes: 
 
 
YIELDEN TO SHELTON ROAD (part of Melchbourne & Yielden BOAT No Y15 & Dean & 
Shelton BOAT No S15) from OSGR TL0191-6757 for approx 1500m to Shelton Hall Road, 
Shelton at OSGR TL0296-6846.  
 
All of the above lanes will remain open to pedestrians, horse riders and cyclists. 
 
These temporary closures will only be in place during wet conditions if required due to prevent 

surface damage to the lanes, which would be likely if they were used by vehicles. The closures 

will be operational from 1st May 2024 for up to six months. 

For further information please telephone Highways Helpdesk on (01234) 718003 

Dated 25th April 2024 
 
 
Borough Hall   Craig Austin 
Cauldwell Street                                                                 Director of Environment  

   Bedford MK42 9AP 
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